
                                                                                        APPROVED MINUTES

Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

April 25, 2023
Members present:  Chairman Mike Smith, Jason Call, Bob Roy
Absent:  Gil Finch, Michael Meehan, Mark Gross, Kevin Meehan, Select Board’s representative
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary; Forrest Hicks
There was not a quorum of members at the meeting.  No votes were taken.
Minutes
The April 11, 2023, meeting minutes could not be approved at this time.
Consultation – Hicks Logging and Garrett Hicks – Boundary Line Adjustment

Even though there was no quorum, Board members attending decided to hear why Mr. Hicks was applying for a boundary line adjustment (BLA) between lots on Cherry Mountain Road (Map17, Lots 9 and 8H) and to clarify some questions they had about a well that may have been too close to a proposed property line.  Also, they wanted Mr. Hicks to understand what was needed for a BLA application.  Mr. Hicks said he was not going to go through that whole process.  He then went on to explain the problem he had and how he wanted to correct it by showing the Board a map of the lots and where lines should be drawn. 
Mr. Hick’s surveyor, Gardner Kellogg, supposedly recorded a plan that didn't match what was physically on the ground and Mr. Hicks has a letter from Mr. Kellogg attesting to that. The larger issue may be with lot 17-8 owned by Francis Scola.  The pins on the ground are not matching the plan and now that property is under contract and they're having problems.  Forrest said it's Rebecca's house on 17-8-H, not Garrett's, and that Garrett's house is actually on the larger Hicks Logging parcel 17-9.   The Scola deed does not list the dimensions of lot 8.  Mr. Hicks said it was clear on the ground and it deviates from the plan recorded.  Looking at the town tax maps they are probably in error.  He was also concerned about town assessments on the properties.

As far as the well in question, Mr. Hicks said his surveyor thinks it's no big deal to have a well on another lot and that you just must give an easement from one lot to another.  Jason Call said he thought that might be true for historical water rights, but not for new wells. The DES rules require a 75' setback.   Maybe Mr. Forrest and his children would be better off resolving the issue now rather than having it come up later when they go
to get a mortgage or sell the property. 
A general discussion followed about zoning and taxation issues in the town.
Communications
The Board members received an update of the status of MBC Holdings v Town of Jefferson. A Zoning Board of Adjustment rehearing of the original application will take place on June 8.
The Board received copies of two building permits to comment on for the Select Board.  The Planning Board members present saw no problems with the proposals.   
Unfinished Business
The Board returned to their previous meeting’s discussion on campground regulations (campgrounds are considered subdivisions needing approval from both the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Adjustment).  No votes were taken, or decisions made.  Chairman Smith was thanked for the work he has done in providing outlines and information sheets to help the Board in their discussions.   Work will continue at the Board’s next meeting. 
The Board’s next regular meeting date is May 9, 2023.
Bob Roy made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jason Call.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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